
EDGECOMBE COUNTY            
NORTH CAROLINA
Unif ied Development Ordinance

 KEY PROJECT FEATURES
•	 A set of FAQs at the front of 

the document
•	 A single unified conflict section 

that also addressed flexibility 
and use of incentives

•	 A modern use classification 
system

•	 Single-family design guidelines 
and density bonuses

Edgecombe County contracted with 
CodeWright to update and modernize the 
County’s outdated unified development 
ordinance.  The goals for the project included 
a desire for a modern, effective development 
ordinance that is consistent with applicable 
State and federal laws, that is easy to 
understand and administer, that includes 
modern land uses, and has development 
standards tailored to the County’s different 
development contexts.

The project included the development of an 
audit that provided a series of recommendations 
(or key themes for improvement) for the 
current regulations followed by an annotated 
outline that provided a blueprint for the new 
UDO.  The annotated outline set out the 
topic based article structure with each major 
section sequenced in alphabetical order, a new 
numbering system, page layout, and heavy use 
of flowcharts, summary tables, and illustrations 
to ensure the document was user-friendly and 
easy to understand. 

The annotated outline guided the drafting 
process, which was accomplished in groups of 
related chapters or modules reviewed by the 
Planning Board and a group of stakeholders.  
The new UDO is 160-D compliant, includes 
updated stormwater provisions for the Tar-
Pamlico watershed, has new standardized 
development procedures, a new set of 
modern use types and a use classification 
system to help categorize new or unlisted use 
types.  The code includes new modern use 
standards for telecommunications facilities, 
solar facilities, small lot/small site residential 
developments like pocket neighborhoods, 
and a comprehensive set of accessory and 
temporary uses.  In addition, the new UDO 
sets out multi-family design standards and a 
set of single-family design guidelines that, if 
used, permits additional residential density.

The Board of County Commissioners adopted 
the new UDO on November 1, 2021.
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